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August 22, 2014


The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

This letter transmits an ordinance that approves a Transit Service Funding Agreement with the City of Seattle and the corresponding Routes 82, 83 and 84, which provide night owl service within the city. Ordinance 17848 eliminated these routes effective September 2014. The City of Seattle has committed to fully fund these routes under this financial agreement until February 2016.  

The King County Council passed Ordinance 17848 on July 21, 2014, to reduce transit service levels by 349,000 hours over the course of two service changes – September 2014 and February 2015 – to address Metro’s ongoing budget issues. The Council approved these reductions in accordance with the policy direction and priorities adopted on August 30, 2013, in the update to the Strategic Plan for Public Transportation 2011-2012 and associated King County Metro Service Guidelines under Ordinance 17641. 

Routes 82, 83 and 84 provide an important transportation service for early morning shift workers, with a high proportion of these riders having no other mobility options. The City of Seattle has expressed interest in continuing service on Routes 82, 83 and 84 and would provide full revenue reimbursement for these routes to enable Metro to financially support this service. Metro’s Title VI analysis shows that these trip additions would have no disproportionate burden or disparate impact to minority or low income communities.

These routes have trips that are scheduled between 2:00 a.m. and 3:30 a.m., as described below:

· Route 82: operates two late night trips to Downtown Seattle, Queen Anne, Fremont, Green Lake and Greenwood at 2:15 a.m. and 3:30 a.m.  
· Route 83: operates two late night trips to South Lake Union, Eastlake, University District, Maple Leaf and Ravenna at 2:15 a.m. and 3:30 a.m.
· Route 84: operates two late night trips to Central District, Madison Park and Madrona at 2:00 a.m. and 3:15 a.m.

This ordinance is consistent with the King County Strategic Plan and the adopted King County Metro Transit Strategic Plan (Plan). Specifuically, strategy 6.3.1 of the Plan, “identifies partnerships with local jurisctions and businesses as a potential revenue source to support transit service.”
 
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance to approve the agreement and the corresponding Routes 82, 83 and 84. This important legislation will allow Metro to leverage City of Seattle resources to maintain important night transit service for riders who depend on it.

If you have any questions, please contact Kevin Desmond, General Manager, Metro Transit Division, at 206-477-5910, or Victor Obeso, Manager, Service Development, Metro Transit Division, at 206-477-5778.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive

cc:	King County Councilmembers
		ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Interim Chief of Staff
			  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council
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	Kevin Desmond, General Manager, Metro Transit Division, DOT
	Victor Obeso, Manager, Service Development, Metro Transit Division, DOT
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